Oracle® Communications ASAP

Licensing Information User Manual Release 7.4.1 **G13674-02**

March, 2025

Copyright © 2000, 2025, Oracle and/or its affiliates.

This software and related documentation are provided under a license agreement containing restrictions on use and disclosure and are protected by intellectual property laws. Except as expressly permitted in your license agreement or allowed by law, you may not use, copy, reproduce, translate, broadcast, modify, license, transmit, distribute, exhibit, perform, publish, or display any part, in any form, or by any means. Reverse engineering, disassembly, or decompilation of this software, unless required by law for interoperability, is prohibited.

The information contained herein is subject to change without notice and is not warranted to be error-free. If you find any errors, please report them to us in writing.

If this is software or related documentation that is delivered to the U.S. Government or anyone licensing it on behalf of the U.S. Government, then the following notice is applicable:

U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS: Oracle programs (including any operating system, integrated software, any programs embedded, installed or activated on delivered hardware, and modifications of such programs) and Oracle computer documentation or other Oracle data delivered to or accessed by U.S. Government end users are "commercial computer software" or "commercial computer software documentation" pursuant to the applicable Federal Acquisition Regulation and agency-specific supplemental regulations. As such, the use, reproduction, duplication, release, display, disclosure, modification, preparation of derivative works, and/or adaptation of i) Oracle programs (including any operating system, integrated software, any programs embedded, installed or activated on delivered hardware, and modifications of such programs), ii) Oracle computer documentation and/or iii) other Oracle data, is subject to the rights and limitations specified in the license contained in the applicable contract. The terms governing the U.S. Government's use of Oracle cloud services are defined by the applicable contract for such services. No other rights are granted to the U.S. Government.

This software or hardware is developed for general use in a variety of information management applications. It is not developed or intended for use in any inherently dangerous applications, including applications that may create a risk of personal injury. If you use this software or hardware in dangerous applications, then you shall be responsible to take all appropriate fail-safe, backup, redundancy, and other measures to ensure its safe use. Oracle Corporation and its affiliates disclaim any liability for any damages caused by use of this software or hardware in dangerous applications.

Oracle and Java are registered trademarks of Oracle and/or its affiliates. Other names may be trademarks of their respective owners.

Intel and Intel Inside are trademarks or registered trademarks of Intel Corporation. All SPARC trademarks are used under license and are trademarks or registered trademarks of SPARC International, Inc. AMD, Epyc, and the AMD logo are trademarks or registered trademarks of Advanced Micro Devices. UNIX is a registered trademark of The Open Group.

This software or hardware and documentation may provide access to or information about content, products, and services from third parties. Oracle Corporation and its affiliates are not responsible for and expressly disclaim all warranties of any kind with respect to third-party content, products, and services unless otherwise set forth in an applicable agreement between you and Oracle. Oracle Corporation and its affiliates will not be responsible for any loss, costs, or damages incurred due to your access to or use of third-party content, products, or services, except as set forth in an applicable agreement between you and Oracle.

Contents

Introduction	
Licensing Information	2
Third-Party Notices	5
Commercial Software	5
Open Source Software	5
Oracle Fusion Middleware	6
API Dependencies	6
Third-Party Licenses	8
Apache License, Version 2.0	8
The MIT License	10
Other Dependencies	10
Grpc-stub	10
Grpc-netty-shaded	16
Grpc-protobuf	
Grpc-services	43

Introduction

This Licensing Information document is a part of the product or program documentation under the terms of your Oracle license agreement and is intended to help you understand the program editions, entitlements, restrictions, prerequisites, special license rights, and/or separately licensed third party technology terms associated with the Oracle software program(s) covered by this document (the "Program(s)"). Entitled or restricted use products or components identified in this document that are not provided with the particular Program may be obtained from the Oracle Software Delivery Cloud website (https://edelivery.oracle.com) or from media Oracle may provide. If you have a question about your license rights and obligations, please contact your Oracle sales representative, review the information provided in Oracle's Software Investment Guide (http://www.oracle.com/us/corporate/pricing/softwareinvestment-guide/index.html), and/or contact the applicable Oracle License Management Services representative listed on http://www.oracle.com/us/corporate/license-management-services/index.html.

Licensing Information

Product	Subproduct	Licensing Description
Oracle Communications Service Activation	Oracle Communications ASAP	Oracle Communications ASAP activates services associated with wireline and mobile (prepaid/postpaid) technologies. These may include traditional Voice Over TDM, Broadband Access (e.g. xDSL), GSM, CDMA, IMS, etc.
Applications		Included Product:
		A license to Oracle Communications ASAP includes a restricted-use license of Oracle WebLogic Server Enterprise Edition license.
		Prerequisite:
		Oracle Communications Design Studio
		Restrictions:
		A license to Oracle Communications ASAP includes a license to WebLogic Server Enterprise Edition (WLS EE). WLS EE is restricted solely to run the Oracle Communications ASAP graphical user interface applications and web services as provided by Oracle.
Oracle Communications Service Activation Applications Deployment Options	Oracle Communications ASAP Cloud Native Deployment Option	Oracle Communications ASAP Cloud Native Deployment Option enables new and existing customers to deploy Oracle Communications ASAP in a containerized cloud native environment on public or private cloud infrastructure, leveraging cloud native technologies such as Docker, Kubernetes, and Helm. Prerequisite: Oracle Communications ASAP Restrictions:
		This module is only available with Oracle Communications ASAP 7.4 or above.
Oracle Communications Service Activation – Connectors and Modules	Oracle Communications ASAP Module – Service Request Translator	The Oracle Communications ASAP Module – Service Request Translator (SRT) is used to integrate Oracle Communications ASAP with upstream systems where a custom XML document is provided. The SRT is also used to manage and invoke Service Bundles within Oracle ASAP.
Modules	Translator	Prerequisites:
		Oracle Communications ASAP Module – Service Request Translator requires the license of at least one of the Oracle Communications Service Activation Applications:
		Oracle Communications ASAP
		Oracle Communications Design Studio
		Restrictions:
		Oracle Communications ASAP Module – Service Request Translator is licensed for the purpose of integrating upstream systems with Oracle Communications ASAP only.
		SRT is supported in traditional deployments only.

Product	Subproduct	Licensing Description
Oracle Communications Service Activation – ASAP Cartridges	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Switching	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Switching provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following Mobile Switching Cartridges are available: Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Ericsson AuC Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Ericsson HLR Prerequisites: These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed modules: Oracle Communications ASAP Oracle Communications Design Studio
	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Messaging	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Messaging provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following Mobile Messaging Cartridges are available: • Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Comverse MMSC Prerequisites: These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed modules: • Oracle Communications ASAP • Oracle Communications Design Studio
	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Applications	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Mobile Applications provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following Mobile Applications Cartridges are available: • Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Sun LDAP Directory Server Prerequisites: These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed modules: • Oracle Communications ASAP • Oracle Communications Design Studio
	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: VoIP Networks and Services	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: VoIP Networks and Services provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following VoIP Networks and Services Cartridges are available: Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Cisco BTS 10200 Soft Switch Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel CS2K Centrex Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel CS2K Gateway Controller Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel CS2K Residential Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel CS2K SIP Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel CS2K SIP Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Siemens SURPASS HiQ 8000 Network Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Siemens SURPASS HiQ 8000 Subscriber Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Siemens SURPASS HiS 700 Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Siemens SURPASS HiS 700 Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Sonus GSX 9000 Insight EMS

Product	Subproduct	Licensing Description
		Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Sonus PSX 6000 Insight EMS
		Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Sonus SGX
		Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Telica Plexus 9000
		Prerequisites:
		These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed module:
		Oracle Communications ASAP
		Oracle Communications Design Studio
	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: IPTV	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: IPTV & Digital Video Services provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following IPTV & Digital Video Services Cartridges are available:
	& Digital Video Services	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nagra Vision Conditional Access System
		Prerequisites:
		These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed module:
		Oracle Communications ASAP
		Oracle Communications Design Studio
	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges:	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridges: Voice Over TDM Services provides functionality of specific services on specific devices. The following Voice Over TDM Services Cartridges are available:
	Voice Over TDM	Oracle Communications ASAP Cartridge for Nortel DMS 100/500
		Prerequisites:
		These cartridges add functionality to the following licensed module:
		Oracle Communications ASAP
		Oracle Communications Design Studio

Third-Party Notices

Commercial Software

Commercial software used in Oracle Communications ASAP is identified in the following table with the following license notes, restrictions, and disclaimers.

Commercial software products or components distributed in Oracle Communications ASAP are identified in the following table along with the applicable licensing information.

Provider	Component(s)	Functionality	Licensing Information
3SP Limited (SSHTOOLS Limited)	Maverick J2SSH, Terminal Emulator (1.7.58)	SSH	License agreement can be found at: https://www.sshtools.com/en/products/java-ssh-client

Open Source Software

Required notices for open source software products or components distributed in Oracle Communications ASAP are identified in the following table along with the applicable licensing information. Additional notices and/or licenses may be found in the included documentation or readme files of the individual third party open source software.

Provider	Component(s)	Functionality	Licensing Information
The Apache Software Foundation	Apache Commons Collections 4.5.0- M2	Contains types that extend and augm ent the Java Collections Framework.	Copyright © 2001-2024 The Apache Software Foundation For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The Apache Software Foundation	Apache Commons Lang 3.17.0	Provides a host of helper utilities for the java.lang API.	Copyright © 2001-2024 The Apache Software Foundation For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The Apache Software Foundation	Apache Commons DBUtils 1.8.1	Provides a host of DB Utilities for JDBC.	Copyright © 2002-2023 The Apache Software Foundation For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The Apache Software Foundation	Log4j-core 2.24.2, Log4j-API 2.24.2	Enables logging at runtime without modifying the application binary	Copyright © 1999-2024 The Apache Software Foundation For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.

Provider	Component(s)	Functionality	Licensing Information
The gRPC	grpc-stub 1.69.0,		Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors
Authors	grpc-services 1.69.0		For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The gRPC	grpc-netty-		Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors
Authors	shaded 1.69.0		For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
			The MIT License
The gRPC	grpc-protobuf		Copyright 2014,2024 The gRPC Authors
Authors	1.69.0		For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.

Oracle Fusion Middleware

Oracle Fusion Middleware includes Oracle WebLogic Server. The Oracle WebLogic Server license includes the following Oracle technologies:

Oracle Java SE 8

API Dependencies

The following components are the API dependencies specific to Oracle Communications ASAP Cloud Native Deployment Option. While these third-party components are not bundled with ASAP, the product consumes the APIs provided by these components.

Provider	Component(s)	Functionality	Licensing Information
The Kubernetes Authors	Kubernetes v1.17	Container Orchestration	Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0: https://github.com/kubernetes/kubernetes/blob/master/LICENSE For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The Helm Authors	Helm v3.3.4	Application Definition and Deployment in Kubernetes Environment	Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0: https://github.com/helm/helm/blob/master/LICENSE For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
The Prometheus Authors	Prometheus Server - v2.22	Metrics Collection	Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0: https://github.com/prometheus/prometheus/blob/master/LICENSE

Provider	Component(s)	Functionality	Licensing Information
			For a copy of the license, see Apache License, Version 2.0.
Containous	Traefik - v1.7	Ingress and Load Balancing	Licensed under the MIT License https://github.com/containous/traefik/blob/mas ter/LICENSE.md For a copy of the license, see The MIT License.

Third-Party Licenses

Apache License, Version 2.0

The following applies to all products licensed under the Apache 2.0 License:

You may not use the identified files except in compliance with the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License").

You may obtain a copy of the License at http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0.

Unless/ required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.

See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Apache License Version 2.0, January 2004 http://www.apache.org/licenses/

TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION

Definitions.

"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document.

"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright owner that is granting the License.

"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity.

"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising permissions granted by this License.

"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and configuration files.

"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types.

"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix below).

"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof.

"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution."

"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently incorporated within the Work.

- 2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form.
- Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of the date such litigation is filed.
- 4. **Redistribution**. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions:
 - a. You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy of this License; and
 - b. You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that You changed the files;
 - You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works; and
 - If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed as modifying the License.

You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise complies with the conditions stated in this License.

- 5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions.
- Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and reproducing the content of the NOTICE file.

- 7. **Disclaimer of Warranty**. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing. Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License.
- 8. **Limitation of Liability.** In no event and under no legal theory, whether in tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the possibility of such damages.
- 9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your accepting any such warranty or additional liability.

END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

The MIT License

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

Other Dependencies

rpc-stub
Copyright noticesCopyright noticesCopyright 2014 The gRPC Authors
icensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
ou may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
ou may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE Envoy

Copyright The Envoy Project Authors

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate protoc-gen-validate Copyright 2019 Envoy Project Authors

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

xds/third_party/zero-allocation-hashing/NOTICE

zero-allocation-hashing

Copyright 2015 Higher Frequency Trading http://www.higherfrequencytrading.com

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

----- Fourth-party information ------

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 1

io.grpc::grpc-api

== License Type

Apache License Version 2.0

== Copyright Notices

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

-----(separator)-----

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 2

com.google.code.findbugs::jsr305

== License

Copyright (c) 2007-2009, JSR305 expert group

All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

== jcip-annotations relicensed to Oracle under BSD 3-clause license

Copyright (c) 2005, Brian Goetz and Tim Peierls

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE)

```
ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.
-----(separator)------
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 3
com.google.errorprone::error_prone_annotations
== License Type
Apache License Version 2.0
== Copyright Notices
* Copyright 2011 The Error Prone Authors.
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
* You may obtain a copy of the License at
   http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
* limitations under the License.
*/
    -----(separator)------
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 4
com.google.guava::guava
com.google.guava::failureaccess
com.google.guava::listenablefuture
== License Type
== Copyright Notices
* Copyright (C) 2010 The Guava Authors
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except
* in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License
* is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either
* or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under
* the License.
*/
-----(separator)------
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 5
com.google.j2objc::j2objc-annotations
== License Type
Apache License Version 2.0
```

```
== Copyright Notices
* Copyright 2012 Google Inc. All Rights Reserved.
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
* You may obtain a copy of the License at
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
* limitations under the License.
*/
       -----(separator)-----
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 6
org.checkerframework::checker-qual
== License Type
Checker Framework qualifiers
```

MIT License:

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

== Copyright Notices

Checker Framework qualifiers
Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers
(separator)

Grpc-netty-shaded

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

./NOTICE.txt

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)

- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

----- Separator ----io.grpc::grpc-api == License Type Apache License Version 2.0 == Copyright Notices

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source

cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

----- Separator -----

com.google.j2objc::j2objc-annotations

== License Type

Apache License Version 2.0

== Copyright Notices

- * Copyright 2012 Google Inc. All Rights Reserved.
- * Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- * you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- * You may obtain a copy of the License at
- * http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- * Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- * distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,

* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied
* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
* limitations under the License.
*/
Separator
Dependency, com goods errornyencery prope appetations
Dependency: com.google.errorprone:error_prone_annotations
Copyright: The Error Prone Authors
License: Apache 2.0 ./COPYING
./COP I ING
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
Dependency: com.google.guava:guava
Copyright: Google Inc.
License: Apache 2.0
./LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
Dependency: io.grpc:grpc-api
Copyright: The gRPC Authors
License: Apache 2.0
./LICENSE
4 1 20/
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
./NOTICE.txt
(Notice same as io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
Dependency: io.grpc:grpc-core
Copyright: The gRPC Authors
License: Apache 2.0
./okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
./xds/third_party/zero-allocation-hashing/LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator



Third-Party Licenses
Separator
./NOTICE.txt
(Notice same as io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
./xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
protoc-gen-validate
Copyright 2019 Envoy Project Authors
Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.
Separator
Dependency: io.grpc:grpc-context
Copyright: The gRPC Authors
License: Apache 2.0
./LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
Dependency: io.grpc:grpc-util
Copyright: The gRPC Authors
License: Apache 2.0
./LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
./NOTICE.txt
(Notice same as io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
Dependency: io.perfmark:perfmark-api
Copyright: Copyright 2019 Google LLC
License: Apache 2.0
./LICENSE
Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)
Separator
./NOTICE

Copyright 2019 Google LLC

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'Catapult', an open source Trace Event viewer for Chome, Linux, and Android applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * traceviewer/src/main/resources/io/perfmark/traceviewer/third_party/catapult/LICENSE (New BSD License)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/catapult-project/catapult

This product contains a modified portion of 'Polymer', a library for Web

Components, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * traceviewer/src/main/resources/io/perfmark/traceviewer/third_party/polymer/LICENSE (New BSD License)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/Polymer/polymer

This product contains a modified portion of 'ASM', an open source Java Bytecode library, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * agent/src/main/resources/io/perfmark/agent/third_party/asm/LICENSE (BSD style License)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://asm.ow2.io/

----- Separator -----

Dependency: com.google.android:annotations

Copyright: The Error Prone Authors

License: Apache 2.0

./COPYING

Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded)

The MIT License:

----- Separator -----Dependency: com.google.code.gson:gson Copyright: The Gson Authors License: Apache 2.0 ./LICENSE Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded) ----- Separator -----Dependency: com.google.guava:failureaccess Copyright: The Guava Authors License: Apache 2.0 ./LICENSE Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded) ----- Separator -----Dependency: com.google.guava:listenablefuture Copyright: The Guava Authors License: Apache 2.0 ./LICENSE Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded) ----- Separator -----Dependency: org.codehaus.mojo:animal-sniffer-annotations Copyright: codehaus.org License: MIT ./LICENSE The MIT License ----- Separator -----Dependency: io.netty:netty-buffer Copyright: The Netty Project License: Apache 2.0 ./LICENSE.txt Apache 2.0 (same as in io.grpc:grpc-netty-shaded) ----- Separator -----Dependency: org.checkerframework:checker-qual Copyright: the Checker Framework developers License: MIT ./LICENSE Checker Framework qualifiers Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers

Separator	
Dependency: com goog	le code findbuge ier 305

Dependency: com.google.code.findbugs:jsr305

Copyright (c) 2007-2009, JSR305 expert group All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Separator	
Dependency: net.jcip/jcip	o-annotations

== jcip-annotations relicensed to Oracle under BSD 3-clause license

Copyright (c) 2005, Brian Goetz and Tim Peierls

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

----- Separator -----./Notice.txt

The Netty Project _____

Please visit the Netty web site for more information:

* https://netty.io/

Copyright 2014 The Netty Project

The Netty Project licenses this file to you under the Apache License, version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at:

https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Also, please refer to each LICENSE.<component>.txt file, which is located in the 'license' directory of the distribution file, for the license terms of the components that this product depends on.

This product contains the extensions to Java Collections Framework which has been derived from the works by JSR-166 EG, Doug Lea, and Jason T. Greene:

* LICENSE:

* license/LICENSE.jsr166y.txt (Public Domain)

The person or persons who have associated work with this document (the "Dedicator" or "Certifier") hereby either (a) certifies that, to the best of his knowledge, the work of authorship identified is in the public domain of the country from which the work is published, or (b) hereby dedicates whatever copyright the dedicators holds in the work of authorship identified below (the

"Work") to the public domain. A certifier, moreover, dedicates any copyright interest he may have in the associated work, and for these purposes, is described as a "dedicator" below.

A certifier has taken reasonable steps to verify the copyright status of this work. Certifier recognizes that his good faith efforts may not shield him from liability if in fact the work certified is not in the public domain.

Dedicator makes this dedication for the benefit of the public at large and to the detriment of the Dedicator's heirs and successors. Dedicator intends this dedication to be an overt act of relinquishment in perpetuity of all present and future rights under copyright law, whether vested or contingent, in the Work. Dedicator understands that such relinquishment of all rights includes the relinquishment of all rights to enforce (by lawsuit or otherwise) those copyrights in the Work.

Dedicator recognizes that, once placed in the public domain, the Work may be freely reproduced, distributed, transmitted, used, modified, built upon, or otherwise exploited by anyone for any purpose, commercial or non-commercial, and in any way, including by methods that have not yet been invented or conceived.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * http://gee.cs.oswego.edu/cgi-bin/viewcvs.cgi/jsr166/
- * http://viewvc.jboss.org/cgi-bin/viewvc.cgi/jbosscache/experimental/jsr166/

This product contains a modified version of Robert Harder's Public Domain Base64 Encoder and Decoder, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.base64.txt (Public Domain)

The person or persons who have associated work with this document (the "Dedicator" or "Certifier") hereby either (a) certifies that, to the best of his knowledge, the work of authorship identified is in the public domain of the country from which the work is published, or (b) hereby dedicates whatever copyright the dedicators holds in the work of authorship identified below (the "Work") to the public domain. A certifier, moreover, dedicates any copyright interest he may have in the associated work, and for these purposes, is described as a "dedicator" below.

A certifier has taken reasonable steps to verify the copyright status of this work. Certifier recognizes that his good faith efforts may not shield him from liability if in fact the work certified is not in the public domain.

Dedicator makes this dedication for the benefit of the public at large and to the detriment of the Dedicator's heirs and successors. Dedicator intends this dedication to be an overt act of relinquishment in perpetuate of all present and future rights under copyright law, whether vested or contingent, in the Work. Dedicator understands that such relinquishment of all rights includes the relinquishment of all rights to enforce (by lawsuit or otherwise) those

copyrights in the Work.

Dedicator recognizes that, once placed in the public domain, the Work may be freely reproduced, distributed, transmitted, used, modified, built upon, or otherwise exploited by anyone for any purpose, commercial or non-commercial, and in any way, including by methods that have not yet been invented or conceived.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * http://iharder.sourceforge.net/current/java/base64/

This product contains a modified portion of 'Webbit', an event based WebSocket and HTTP server, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.webbit.txt (BSD License) (BSD License: https://www.opensource.org/licenses/bsd-license)

Copyright (c) 2011, Joe Walnes, Aslak Hellesøy and contributors All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the Webbit nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT HOLDER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT

(INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/joewalnes/webbit

This product contains a modified portion of 'SLF4J', a simple logging facade for Java, which can be obtained at:

```
* LICENSE:
```

* license/LICENSE.slf4j.txt (MIT License)

- * Copyright (c) 2004-2007 QOS.ch
- * All rights reserved.

- * Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining
- * a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the
- * "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including
- * without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish,
- * distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to
- * permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to
- * the following conditions:

- * The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be
- * included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.
- *THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND,
- * EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF
- * MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND
- * NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE
- * LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION
- * OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION
- * WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.slf4j.org/

This product contains a modified portion of 'Apache Harmony', an open source Java SE, which can be obtained at:

- * NOTICE:
- * license/NOTICE.harmony.txt

Apache Harmony

Copyright 2006, 2010 The Apache Software Foundation.

This product includes software developed at The Apache Software Foundation (https://www.apache.org/).

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.harmony.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://archive.apache.org/dist/harmony/

This product contains a modified portion of 'jbzip2', a Java bzip2 compression and decompression library written by Matthew J. Francis. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.jbzip2.txt (MIT License)

Copyright (c) 2010-2011 Matthew J. Francis and Contributors of the jbzip2 Project

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://code.google.com/p/jbzip2/

This product contains a modified portion of 'libdivsufsort', a C API library to construct the suffix array and the Burrows-Wheeler transformed string for any input string of a constant-size alphabet written by Yuta Mori. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.libdivsufsort.txt (MIT License)

Copyright (c) 2003-2008 Yuta Mori All Rights Reserved.

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/y-256/libdivsufsort

This product contains a modified portion of Nitsan Wakart's 'JCTools', Java Concurrency Tools for the JVM, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.jctools.txt (ASL2 License)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/ICTools/ICTools

This product optionally depends on 'JZlib', a re-implementation of zlib in pure Java, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.jzlib.txt (BSD style License)

Copyright (c) 2000,2001,2002,2003,2004 ymnk, JCraft, Inc. All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. The names of the authors may not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES. INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL JCRAFT, INC. OR ANY CONTRIBUTORS TO THIS SOFTWARE BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT

LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

*	Н	\cap	1/	F	PΔ	G	F٠

* http://www.jcraft.com/jzlib/

This product optionally depends on 'Compress-LZF', a Java library for encoding and decoding data in LZF format, written by Tatu Saloranta. It can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

* license/LICENSE.compress-lzf.txt (Apache License 2.0) Copyright 2009-2010 Ning, Inc.

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at https://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/ning/compress

This product optionally depends on 'lz4', a LZ4 Java compression and decompression library written by Adrien Grand. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.lz4.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/jpountz/lz4-java

This product optionally depends on 'lzma-java', a LZMA Java compression and decompression library, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.lzma-java.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/jponge/lzma-java

This product optionally depends on 'zstd-jni', a zstd-jni Java compression and decompression library, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.zstd-jni.txt (BSD)

Zstd-jni: JNI bindings to Zstd Library

Copyright (c) 2015-present, Luben Karavelov/ All rights reserved.

BSD License

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT HOLDER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/luben/zstd-jni

This product contains a modified portion of 'jfastlz', a Java port of FastLZ compression and decompression library written by William Kinney. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.jfastlz.txt (MIT License)

The MIT License

Copyright (c) 2009 William Kinney

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://code.google.com/p/jfastlz/

This product contains a modified portion of and optionally depends on 'Protocol Buffers', Google's data interchange format, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.protobuf.txt (New BSD License) Protocol Buffers - Google's data interchange format Copyright 2013 Google Inc. All rights reserved. https://developers.google.com/protocol-buffers/

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of Google Inc. nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Code generated by the Protocol Buffer compiler is owned by the owner of the input file used when generating it. This code is not standalone and requires a support library to be linked with it. This support library is itself covered by the above license.

* HOMEPAGE:

This product optionally depends on 'Bouncy Castle Crypto APIs' to generate a temporary self-signed X.509 certificate when the JVM does not provide the equivalent functionality. It can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

* license/LICENSE.bouncycastle.txt (MIT License)

The MIT License (MIT)

Copyright (c) 2000 - 2013 The Legion of the Bouncy Castle Inc. (https://www.bouncycastle.org)

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

* HOMEPAGE:

This product optionally depends on 'Snappy', a compression library produced by Google Inc, which can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

* license/LICENSE.snappy.txt (New BSD License)

Copyright 2011, Google Inc.

All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without

^{*} https://github.com/google/protobuf

^{* &}lt;a href="https://www.bouncycastle.org/">https://www.bouncycastle.org/

modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of Google Inc. nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

* HOMEPAGE:

This product optionally depends on 'JBoss Marshalling', an alternative Java serialization API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.jboss-marshalling.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/jboss-remoting/jboss-marshalling

This product optionally depends on 'Caliper', Google's microbenchmarking framework, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.caliper.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/google/caliper

This product optionally depends on 'Apache Commons Logging', a logging framework, which can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

- * license/LICENSE.commons-logging.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://commons.apache.org/logging/

This product optionally depends on 'Apache Log4J', a logging framework, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.log4j.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://logging.apache.org/log4j/

This product optionally depends on 'Aalto XML', an ultra-high performance non-blocking XML processor, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.aalto-xml.txt (Apache License 2.0)

This copy of Aalto XML processor is licensed under the Apache (Software) License, version 2.0 ("the License"). See the License for details about distribution rights, and the specific rights regarding derivate works.

You may obtain a copy of the License at:

https://www.apache.org/licenses/

A copy is also included with both the downloadable source code package and jar that contains class bytecodes, as file "ASL 2.0". In both cases, that file should be located next to this file: in source distribution the location should be "release-notes/asl"; and in jar "META-INF/"

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://wiki.fasterxml.com/AaltoHome

This product contains a modified version of 'HPACK', a Java implementation of the HTTP/2 HPACK algorithm written by Twitter. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.hpack.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/twitter/hpack

This product contains a modified version of 'HPACK', a Java implementation of the HTTP/2 HPACK algorithm written by Cory Benfield. It can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.hyper-hpack.txt (MIT License)

The MIT License (MIT)

Copyright (c) 2014 Cory Benfield

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

* HOMEPAGE:

This product contains a modified version of 'HPACK', a Java implementation of the HTTP/2 HPACK algorithm written by Tatsuhiro Tsujikawa. It can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

* license/LICENSE.nghttp2-hpack.txt (MIT License) The MIT License

Copyright (c) 2012, 2014, 2015, 2016 Tatsuhiro Tsujikawa Copyright (c) 2012, 2014, 2015, 2016 nghttp2 contributors

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE

^{* &}lt;a href="https://github.com/python-hyper/hpack/">https://github.com/python-hyper/hpack/

LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/nghttp2/nghttp2/

This product contains a modified portion of 'Apache Commons Lang', a Java library provides utilities for the java.lang API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.commons-lang.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://commons.apache.org/proper/commons-lang/

This product contains the Maven wrapper scripts from 'Maven Wrapper', that provides an easy way to ensure a user has everything necessary to run the Maven build.

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.mvn-wrapper.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/takari/maven-wrapper

This product contains the dnsinfo.h header file, that provides a way to retrieve the system DNS configuration on MacOS.

This private header is also used by Apple's open source mDNSResponder (https://opensource.apple.com/tarballs/mDNSResponder/).

- * LICENSE:
 - * license/LICENSE.dnsinfo.txt (Apple Public Source License 2.0)

- * Copyright (c) 2004-2006, 2008, 2009, 2011 Apple Inc. All rights reserved.
- * @APPLE_LICENSE_HEADER_START@

- * This file contains Original Code and/or Modifications of Original Code
- * as defined in and that are subject to the Apple Public Source License
- * Version 2.0 (the 'License'). You may not use this file except in
- * compliance with the License. Please obtain a copy of the License at
- * https://www.opensource.apple.com/apsl/ and read it before using this
- * file.

- * The Original Code and all software distributed under the License are
- * distributed on an 'AS IS' basis, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER
- * EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, AND APPLE HEREBY DISCLAIMS ALL SUCH WARRANTIES,
- * INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY,
- * FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, QUIET ENJOYMENT OR NON-INFRINGEMENT.
- * Please see the License for the specific language governing rights and
- * limitations under the License.

* @APPLE_LICENSE_HEADER_END@

*/

- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.opensource.apple.com/source/configd/configd-453.19/dnsinfo/dnsinfo.h

This product optionally depends on 'Brotli4j', Brotli compression and decompression for Java., which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * license/LICENSE.brotli4j.txt (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/hyperxpro/Brotli4j

Grpc-protobuf

io.grpc:grpc-protobuf (io.grpc:grpc-protobuf) Copyright 2014,2017 The gRPC Authors

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

Fourth Party Dependencies

Apache 2.0

Copyright 2014,2024 The gRPC Authors

Copyright 2018, gRPC Authors All rights reserved.

"Protocol Buffers [Core]" (com.google.protobuf:protobuf-java)

BSD-3-Clause

Copyright 2008 Google Inc. All rights reserved.

The 3-Clause BSD License SPDX short identifier: BSD-3-Clause

Further resources on the 3-clause BSD license Note: This license has also been called the "New BSD License" or "Modified BSD License". See also the 2-clause BSD License.

Copyright <YEAR> <COPYRIGHT HOLDER>

[&]quot;io.grpc:grpc-api" (io.grpc:grpc-api)

[&]quot;io.grpc:grpc-protobuf-lite" (io.grpc:grpc-protobuf-lite)

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- 3. Neither the name of the copyright holder nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT HOLDER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

"proto-google-common-protos" (com.google.api.grpc:proto-google-common-protos) Apache-2.0

Copyright 2020 Google LLC

"error-prone annotations" (com.google.errorprone:error_prone_annotations)

Apache 2.0

Copyright 2014,2023 The Error Prone Authors.

"Guava: Google Core Libraries for Java" (com.google.guava:guava)

Apache License, Version 2.0

Copyright 2011 Google Inc. All Rights Reserved.

Copyright (C) 2005,2021 The Guava Authors

"Guava InternalFutureFailureAccess and InternalFutures" (com.google.guava:failureaccess)

Apache License, Version 2.0

Copyright (C) 2018 The Guava Authors

"Guava ListenableFuture only" (com.google.guava:listenablefuture)

Apache License, Version 2.0

Copyright (C) 2020 The Guava Authors

Copyright (C) 2007 The Guava Authors

"J2ObjC Annotations" (com.google.j2objc:j2objc-annotations)

Apache License, Version 2.0

Copyright 2012 Google Inc. All Rights Reserved.

"Checker Qual" (org.checkerframework:checker-qual) The MIT License Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers

The MIT License SPDX short identifier: MIT

Further resources on the MIT License Copyright <YEAR> <COPYRIGHT HOLDER>

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

"FindBugs-jsr305" (com.google.code.findbugs:jsr305) Copyright (c) 2007-2009, JSR305 expert group

All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS

INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

== jcip-annotations relicensed to Oracle under BSD 3-clause license

Copyright (c) 2005, Brian Goetz and Tim Peierls

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

Grpc-services ------ Copyright notices

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE

Envoy

Copyright The Envoy Project Authors

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE protoc-gen-validate Copyright 2019 Envoy Project Authors

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

xds/third_party/zero-allocation-hashing/NOTICE

zero-allocation-hashing

Copyright 2015 Higher Frequency Trading http://www.higherfrequencytrading.com

Licensed under Apache License 2.0. See LICENSE for terms.

----- Fourth-party information -----

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 1

io.grpc::grpc-stub

== License Type

Apache License Version 2.0

== Copyright Notices

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

-----(separator)------

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 2

io.grpc::grpc-api

== License Type

Apache License Version 2.0

== Copyright Notices

Copyright 2014 The gRPC Authors

Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at

http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0

Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under the License.

This product contains a modified portion of 'OkHttp', an open source HTTP & SPDY client for Android and Java applications, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/square/okhttp
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * okhttp/third_party/okhttp

This product contains a modified portion of 'Envoy', an open source cloud-native high-performance edge/middle/service proxy, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
- * xds/third_party/envoy/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://www.envoyproxy.io
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/envoy

This product contains a modified portion of 'protoc-gen-validate (PGV)', an open source protoc plugin to generate polyglot message validators, which can be obtained at:

- * LICENSE:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * NOTICE:
 - * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate/NOTICE
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/envoyproxy/protoc-gen-validate
- * LOCATION IN GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/protoc-gen-validate

This product contains a modified portion of 'udpa', an open source universal data plane API, which can be obtained at:

* LICENSE:

- * xds/third_party/udpa/LICENSE (Apache License 2.0)
- * HOMEPAGE:
- * https://github.com/cncf/udpa
- * LOCATION_IN_GRPC:
- * xds/third_party/udpa

-----(separator)------

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 3 com.google.code.findbugs::jsr305 == License Copyright (c) 2007-2009, JSR305 expert group All rights reserved.

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

== jcip-annotations relicensed to Oracle under BSD 3-clause license

Copyright (c) 2005, Brian Goetz and Tim Peierls

Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:

- * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.
- * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution.
- * Neither the name of the JSR305 expert group nor the names of its contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived from

this software without specific prior written permission.

THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE.

```
-----(separator)------
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 4
com.google.errorprone::error_prone_annotations
== License Type
Apache License Version 2.0
== Copyright Notices
* Copyright 2011 The Error Prone Authors.
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
* you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
* You may obtain a copy of the License at
   http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
* Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
* distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
* WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
* See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
* limitations under the License.
*/
     -----(separator)-----
== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 5
com.google.guava::guava
com.google.guava::failureaccess
com.google.guava::listenablefuture
== License Type
== Copyright Notices
* Copyright (C) 2010 The Guava Authors
* Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except
* in compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at
* http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
```

- * Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software distributed under the License
- * is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express
- * or implied. See the License for the specific language governing permissions and limitations under
- * the License.

```
*/
-----(separator)-----
```

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 6

com.google.j2objc::j2objc-annotations

== License Type

Apache License Version 2.0

== Copyright Notices

- * Copyright 2012 Google Inc. All Rights Reserved.
- * Licensed under the Apache License, Version 2.0 (the "License");
- * you may not use this file except in compliance with the License.
- * You may obtain a copy of the License at
- * http://www.apache.org/licenses/LICENSE-2.0
- * Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in writing, software
- * distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" BASIS,
- * WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY KIND, either express or implied.
- * See the License for the specific language governing permissions and
- * limitations under the License.

```
-----(separator)------
```

== NAME OF DEPENDENCY 7

org.checkerframework::checker-qual

== License Type

Checker Framework qualifiers

Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers

MIT License:

Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions:

The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software.

THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER

LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.

== Copyright Notices

Checker Framework qualifiers Copyright 2004-present by the Checker Framework developers -----(separator)------